
Wonderland Acres Domestic Water Improvement District 
Board Meeting 

December 14, 2022 
 
1. The meeting was called to order at 5:01 p.m. with board members Larry Ratcliff and Kelly Wood present.  

Also present were accountant, Stephanie Irwin and water operator Barry Harville and resident Scott 
Kilpatrick 

 
2. Call to the public – none 

 
3. The minutes of the meeting held November 8, 2022 were read and approved. 

 
4. It was moved by Kelly Wood and seconded by Larry Ratcliff to appoint Scott Kilpatrick to fill 

the vacant seat left by the resignation of Dale Lindstrom..   Motion carried unanimously. 
 

5. Discussion was held regarding the community cleanup.  It was moved by Kelly Wood, seconded 
by Scott Kilpatrick and passed unanimously to provide a roll-off starting May 25th for yard 
debris only.  The roll-off will be emptied twice.  

 
6. Barry Harville of Kleansweep Contracting presented a new contract for consideration.  It 

includes an increase to the previous contract as well as an annual inflation increase.  It was 
moved by Kelly Wood, seconded by Scott Kilpatrick and passed unanimously to renew the 
contract. 

 
 

7. The next meeting will be held March 15, 2023 at 5:00 p.m. 
 

 
8. Meeting was adjourned at 5:21 pm and the board had their annual dinner at the Hungry Buffalo. 

 
 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
Stephanie G. Irwin CPA 


